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JOINT SPALC/TALC COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 
FY24 (2023-2024 SCHOOL YEAR) 

JOINT COMMUNICATION 

 

July 3, 2023 
 
This joint communication is to inform you, as a result of a recent change in Florida 
Statute and the rules of the Florida Public Employee Relations Commission (PERC), 
payroll deductions to pay employee’s dues to the Teacher’s Association of Lee County 
(TALC) and the Support Personnel Association of Lee County (SPALC) are prohibited 
by Florida Statute 447.303 as of July 1, 2023. 
 
If you are currently a member of TALC or SPALC who utilizes payroll deductions to 
pay your union membership dues and you have not pre-registered with the union’s 
electronic dues payment system, please contact TALC or SPALC by calling (239) 275-
8252 or by visiting www.islandcoastfea.org. 
 

 
Thank you again for everything that you do to support the students of Lee 
County! 

http://www.leg.state.fl.us/Statutes/index.cfm?App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=&URL=0400-0499/0447/Sections/0447.303.html#:%7E:text=%E2%80%94Any%20employee%20organization%20which%20has,said%20dues%20and%20uniform%20assessments.
http://www.islandcoastfea.org/

